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Minutes of the Public Hearing   Village of Duchess  
November 10, 2015 – 6:00pm 
Village of Duchess Council Chambers 
 
Councillors present:  Mayor Bruce Snape    
   Deputy Mayor Wayne Dahl 
   Councillor Tony Steidel - Absent 
   Councillor Shannyn Creary 
   Councillor Darren Drader 
Staff present:  Yvonne Cosh – CAO & Sharon Zacharias 
 
Visitors: listing of residents is attached.  Only the residents that wished to address Council 
were signed in.  Approximately 20-25 people were in attendance. 
 
Motions  
 
094-15  Councillor Creary motioned to adopt the agenda for the Public Hearing. 
      Carried Unanimous 
 
This public hearing was scheduled to hear from residents in regards to an amendment to 
the Village of Duchess Land Use Bylaw 438-08: That would allow for the addition of 
crematorium to the Commercial land use district as a discretionary use.  (Amendment is 
attached) 
 
8 of the residents spoke to the reasons that the amendment should be defeated and 3 
spoke in support of the change.  Councillors were also able to review support and 
opposition letters that were received in the Office throughout the week. 
 
Adjourn 6:40 
 
Next Council meeting November 16, 2015 -  7pm. 

 
 
     _____________________________________ 
     Mayor Bruce Snape 
 
 
 
     _____________________________________ 

      CAO Yvonne Cosh  
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